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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
ANTHONY M & DONNA DIVIETRO 
8442 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9539 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear ANTHONY M & DONNA DIVIETRO: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
PRINCE & BEVERLY DIXON 
8426 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9539 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear PRINCE & BEVERLY DIXON: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
PATRICIA MARY REARDON  
120 N OCEAN BLVD # 404  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33483 7013 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear PATRICIA MARY REARDON : 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
CARLOS & MONICA MONTECHIARI 
8394 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear CARLOS & MONICA MONTECHIARI: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
TYLER PLOSHNICK  & DANIELLE SHURE 
8378 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear TYLER PLOSHNICK  & DANIELLE SHURE: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
PAUL & MICHAELA TRAVIS 
8362 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear PAUL & MICHAELA TRAVIS: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
ROBERT P & BETH A MIDDLEBROOK 
8346 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear ROBERT P & BETH A MIDDLEBROOK: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
ELMAR R BENAVENTE  
8330 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear ELMAR R BENAVENTE : 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Project 16-9931P.04 Job #134C 
January 23, 2023 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
RAMON B & JANICE M PRICE 
8314 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear RAMON B & JANICE M PRICE: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
J JACQUELYN B HAYWOOD  
8298 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear J JACQUELYN B HAYWOOD : 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:ssherman@lwdd.net


 
 

Board of Supervisors 
 James M. Alderman 

   Stephen Bedner 
Carrie P. Hill 

Jeffrey P. Phipps, Sr. 
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13081 S. MILITARY TRAIL  District Counsel 
DELRAY BEACH, FLORIDA 33484-1105  Mark A. Perry, P.A. 

Phone: (561) 498-5363 • Fax: (561) 495-9694 • info@lwdd.net • www.lwdd.net 
 

 
January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
HOWARD & DIANE CHRISTIE 
8282 SAWPINE RD  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9795 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear HOWARD & DIANE CHRISTIE: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
ARTHUR J & WENDY J BURGESS 
8238 SOURGUM ST  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9526 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear ARTHUR J & WENDY J BURGESS: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Project 16-9931P.04 Job #134C 
January 23, 2023 
Page 2 
 
It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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 James M. Alderman 

   Stephen Bedner 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
WILLIAM & CAROLYN YOUNG 
15112 TALL OAK AVE  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9793 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear WILLIAM & CAROLYN YOUNG: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
REGINE V & GARY BATAILLE 
15029 SWEETGUM ST  
DELRAY BEACH FL 33446 9622 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear REGINE V & GARY BATAILLE: 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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January 24, 2023 
 
DELIVERED VIA REGULAR MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
DELRAY LAKES ESTATES HMOWNERS  
1200 S PINE ISLAND RD  
FORT LAUDERDALE FL 33324 4413 
 
Subject:  E-2W Canal Rehabilitation from L-35 Canal to Atlantic Avenue          

adjacent to Delray Lakes Estates (FINAL NOTIFICATION) 
Project 16-9931P.04; Job #134C 

  
Dear DELRAY LAKES ESTATES HMOWNERS : 
 
The Lake Worth Drainage District (District) is scheduled to commence rehabilitation work on its 
E-2W Canal adjacent to the Delray Lakes Estates community in late-March 2023.  It is necessary 
for the District to recover and restore the entirety of its right-of-way in this area to ensure routine 
and emergency access and maintain effective drainage for the Turnpike and surrounding 
neighborhoods.   
 
Following the virtual public meeting held in October 2021 and subsequent meetings with Delray 
Lakes Estate Homeowners Association representatives through March 2022, the District agreed 
to postpone the canal rehabilitation project until 2023. The additional time was granted to provide 
an opportunity for the community to evaluate and plan alternatives for installation of a barrier 
outside of the District’s canal right-of-way.  
 
Canal rehabilitation work will include removal of all vegetation and the earthen berm within the 
District’s canal right-of-way. Once completed, the District has agreed to permit temporary access 
for installation of a barrier from the District’s canal right-of-way, rather than contractors having 
to enter through individual properties.  
 
The limits of the project are scheduled to be surveyed and staked beginning the week of   
February 21, 2023 to identify the boundaries of the District’s E-2W Canal right-of-way. Any 
plantings or vegetation, structures, fences, irrigation, or personal property located and identified 
within the right-of-way are encroachments and must be removed by the property owner prior to 
commencement of the project. Please be advised that any encroachments remaining in the right-
of-way will be removed and disposed of by the District. 
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It is estimated that the project will be completed within 6-8 weeks of commencement. The project 
schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions and allocation of resources.    
 
If you would like to speak with a representative regarding this specific project, please contact 
Steve Sherman, Compliance Supervisor, at 561-819-5580 or ssherman@lwdd.net. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brian Tilles, P.E. 
Director, Right-of-Way Regulation 
Lake Worth Drainage District  
 
c: Tommy Strowd, P.E., Executive Director, Lake Worth Drainage District 
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